 SUAA Board Minutes

December 1, 2016

Members present:  Jones, Maguire, Thompson, McLaughlin, Brown, Belles, Werling, McLean, Callison, Gilbert, Richmond, Helmers, Pano, Nelson, Rhodes, and Farr. 

President Jones called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. in the Wesley United Methodist Church Library.

The minutes of the November board meeting were approved.  Gilbert/McLean

The treasurer's report will be given next month.

Announcements and discussion items included the following.  There was a debriefing of the State SUAA meeting held on Nov. 21. Maguire identified several topics discussed.  He described the budget as being in line with expenses.  The Snowbunny Lunch will be Tuesday, February 7.  The speaker is TBA.  There was a consensus of the members present to meet in January.

The Membership report given by Helmers identified 673 members in the local chapter.

The S.A.T. Report, given by Maguire, identified the following individual members who have passed away as Connie Scarbrough, Nancy Coney, and Donald Agns. 

The Human Resources report was given by Farr.  She was happy to announce there will be no lay-offs at the University for spring, 2017.  Medical claim payments paid to medical vendors are up to 18 months behind.

The Legislative report was given by Pano.  He indicated the state legislature is back in session and identified new members elected. There is a continued budget crisis.  It appears there may be another stop gap budget.  There is currently a 130 billion dollar pension debt.

The Publication report given by Belles, identified the information for the next publication is due by December 16.

Brown reported on the State SUAA Foundation meeting.  She identified several items reviewed.  Discussion followed.

There was no Technology report.

Old Business included a discussion on the need to educate local members on access to the CMS contracted company.

New business included identification of annual activities:  Snowbunny Lunch:  February 7,  2017 and Annual Business Meeting/Dinner:  April 25, 2017.  Executive board meetings will be held January 5,  February 2, March 2, April 6, May 4, June 1, 2017

Adjournment at 11:15 Gilbert/Thompson

Respectfully submitted,

Jackie Richmond, Secretary  

